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Angelus Letter

18 February 2021

Thursday of the Sixth Week in Ordinary Time

Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*          
Friday Stations of the Cross at 7PM*
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
The Confirmation class will be finishing their retreat and attending the 4:30PM Mass.
Please be aware that this Mass will be more crowded than usual.
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Justin OSB
 
* Masks are required.
THOSE ASKING FOR MONEY AT THE EXIT RAMP
 
Do you ever feel guilty about not giving something to every person around town holding a sign asking for assistance and the tagline, “God bless you”? What are you supposed to do? It is hardly a time to get to know a person to find out if they are truly in need. The five people behind you are honking their horns. So maybe once in a blue moon you give, (have you ever gotten out of your car to get to know someone????) but most of the time maybe you offer a smile and a prayer. In any event, the only non-option is to ignore the whole situation. We are called to do something.

At your parish you have all kinds of opportunities to help responsibly. This weekend we will have our annual Catholic Charities Appeal. These funds help those most in need throughout our diocese. If you cannot be present to donate, it is possible to donate by texting CCHOPE to 41444, or by going online to CatholicCommunity.org/MATCH. Of course, you can donate at any time, but if you donate this weekend, every dollar given will be matched up to one million dollars thanks to the generosity of an anonymous person in the diocese. 

Here are some other ways to help: Operation Rice Bowl is our Bishops’ outreach to the poor and the disenfranchised all over the world. Donations to or volunteering at the Peter Maurin Center, an organization begun by the Catholic parishes in Akron, help those most in need in our city. And your donations to The St. Vincent de Paul Society either directly or through the Poor Box in the back of the church helps those in need within our parish boundaries. 

MISSALETTES
 
As early as last October, the CDC stated that, “During the initial stages of the pandemic there was concern about surface transmission. However, latest research suggests that this is unlikely to be a major route of transmission as, although SARS-CoV-2 can persist for days on inanimate surfaces, attempts to culture the virus from these surfaces were unsuccessful.” Although we have not received any new mandates from the diocese since last May concerning COVID protocols, they did allow for some flexibility on the part of pastors. Therefore, because of this statement from the CDC and the wiggle room given to pastors, starting next week you should find our missalettes returned to the pews for your discerned use.

Despite the CDC’s assurances, I still would advise the use of caution if you choose to use a missalette. By this, I mean use the common sense that you would even if we weren’t still in the middle of a pandemic: don’t lick your fingers when turning pages, don’t allow young persons to play with them or stick them in their mouths etc. . .  Also, our musicians will still refrain from posting song numbers on the board since there are still concerns that singing may contribute to the spread of the disease.

ST. SEBASTIAN AREA PROJECTS IN THE NEWS
 
In the Akron Beacon Journal last Sunday, there was an article that listed funding for major projects in the city some of which will affect the St. Sebastian neighborhood. In addition to streets being paved, funds are being set aside to help with the public infrastructure improvements to the Perkins property in preparation for the construction of a new neighborhood there. Also ground will finally be broken for the number #12 fire station currently located across from Acme #1 and soon to be on Hawkins just south of Swensons.

OF CHAIRS AND FONTS
 
A couple of Tuesdays ago we tried turning the celebrant’s chair sideways. This was to see whether it would make sense for that particular Mass while cutting down on the fuss it would require later in the day while people are trying to pray to set up for Compline and Benediction. It was imagined that it would work brilliantly (as well as harkening back to the original design of the sanctuary.) It was an absolute flop! Nobody liked it (including me - and that surprised me.) So our new solution will be setting up for the evening immediately following morning Mass while there is already a bit of fuss going on in the church.

Like buying a car or trying on a pair of jeans in the store, it’s great to be able to try something out to make sure you like it and that it works the way you want it to before investing too much into it. For this exact reason, the Julie Billiart School loaned us the baptismal font from their chapel in order for us to see if it would make sense to move our baptismal font to a new location. There was a general trend immediately following the Second Vatican Council to move all ministry into the sanctuary including baptismal fonts and musicians. However, this is in direct contradiction to the documents themselves. 

Further, although we make do well enough, the current location of our font makes some of our larger liturgies awkward. When we need lots of extra seating say for visiting priests at a funeral, or at weddings or when there are a lot of altar servers, the current location of the font becomes a challenge to work around - not impossible, just a challenge.

If you’ve ever seen the grill work by the benches in the front of the church, these are the gates to the baptistery from the old church (now known as Zwisler Hall.) The font was then located by the front doors of the church. The room we now call the St. Padre Pio Chapel was where our current baptismal font was originally located before being moved to the sanctuary. The Padre Pio Chapel is a beautiful room and bears the markings of our original baptistery with its artistic design (emphasizing the waters of baptism). If you have not visited the Padre Pio Chapel – be sure to stop in and enjoy a quiet moment of prayer. Thanks to generous donors, the room was completely outfitted to provide a quiet place for reflection and prayers as well as providing a room handicap accessible for confessions. Large cathedrals once had separate buildings as   baptisteries. The theology and symbology of this is that one passes through the waters of baptism before entering into the sanctuary to share in the Eucharist.

If you look at the façade of our Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist in Cleveland, you will notice an octagonal structure off to the right side. This was the original baptistery. The baptismal font was moved into the main body of the church but before one reaches the sanctuary (along the north wall.) You can see a picture of it here: https://saintjohncathedral.com/baptismal-font
In addition to coming into greater conformity with rubrics and more greatly echoing the symbolism of baptism, having the font on the main floor will cut back on the number of people having to walk up and down marble steps (especially those carrying babies!) It will also be more accessible for those persons with disabilities and will reduce the need to carry the Paschal candle up and down those same steps for funerals. It would require some adjustments for sure, but I think the idea is sound in principle.

Or it might not work at all and we won’t move it.

If you want to weigh in on this project, I ask you to do some research first. Here are some resources to assist you: 

https://www.ewtn.com/catholicism/library/baptismal-font-near-the-altar-4522
https://www.usccb.org/committees/divine-worship/policies/guidelines-sacraments-persons-with-disabilities
Finally, paragraph 25 of the Introduction to the General Instruction of the Rite of Christian Initiation states, “The baptistery . . . should be reserved for the Sacrament of Baptism and be clearly worthy to serve as the place for Christians to be reborn of water and the Holy Spirit. Whether it is situated in a chapel inside or outside of the church or in some other part of the church within the sight of the faithful, it must be organized to be suitable for the participation of a large number of people. After Easter Time, it is fitting for the paschal candle to be kept in a place of honor in the baptistery, so that, when it is lit for the celebration of Baptism, it is easy to light candles from it for the newly baptized.”

Recommendation can be emailed or mailed to me, Fr. Simone or anyone on parish council.

https://www.stsebastian.org/church/parish-council
 
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
 
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

 
Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandick, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

